
	

 

 
 
 

Contract to Replace Parking Access and Revenue Control System (PARCS) 
 
The San Francisco Municipal Transportation Agency (SFMTA) proposes to enter into a contract to 
replace the PARCS (Parking Access and Revenue Control System) equipment at city-owned parking 
garages managed by the SFMTA. PARCS is a combination of hardware and software that controls the 
operations of a parking garage. The proposed contract would not commit SFMTA to make physical 
changes—such as hardware installation—to city-owned parking garages. Through the proposed 
contract, private vendor(s) would initially provide engineering designs for installation of PARCS 
hardware as well as for incidental changes to on-site electrical infrastructure. Implementation of the 
vendor(s) designs that could constitute changes to the physical environment would require subsequent 
approval by SFMTA and would undergo environmental evaluation as appropriate pursuant to the 
California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA). 
 
 

 
Not a project under CEQA Guidelines Sections 15060(c) because 
the action would not result in a direct physical change in the 
environment, or a reasonably foreseeable indirect physical change 
in the environment. 
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